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Greetings Fellow Elks, 

Welcome to Spring! The days are getting longer and warmer, and we can  
finally look forward to summer being right around the corner. Soon we will 
be seeing those boats back in the water! 
 
I want to thank you for your confidence in me to lead the Lodge over the next 
year.  I look forward to the opportunity to get the Lodge open again in  
compliance with the recommendations of the State of Connecticut, and I  

believe it will not be too much longer before bars are allowed to open and things can be a lot 
more like the past.  I know we will all be so happy when that happens.  
 
Already we are planning activities in light of the loosening of the crowd size for events at com-
mercial venues. Look for information in the bulletin, on Facebook, and on our website about the 
Easter Egg Hunt on April 3, Major Projects Steak Nights restarting, and bingo, as well.  We are also 
working hard to reestablish Sunday brunches as I know that was a popular activity, and we hope 
to have our first one on April 11.  Hope to see you at all these events.  
 
Also, if you have ideas for new events this year, or activities that you would like to see at our 
Lodge, please let me know. You can leave me a message at the Lodge or on my cell phone- 860-
823-9839. If you are interested in volunteering for any activity, such as cashier, wait staff, cook, 
dishwasher, etc, please let me know, and I can get you in touch with a committee chair who might 
be looking for help.  It is a great way to get to know other members, by volunteering.  
 
I would like to thank all those who worked on or helped at our Lodge Installation.  I am confident 
it was a great day. It is nice to finally open our doors to Elks from other Lodges as well.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank Mike Murray, the new JPER, and all his officers and volunteers for all 
their hard work in the last year.  This year was nothing like anyone could ever imagine, and we 
got through it together. I wish you good fortune in the years to come and hope you continue to 
be involved with Lodge functions in the future.  
 
There will be many changes in the coming months, so please read your bulletin, and follow our 
Facebook page to stay up to date. See you soon! 
 

Fraternally, 

Joann Donnel, PER, PDD 

Exalted Ruler 

 

Check us out on 
 Facebook  
Groton Elks Lodge #2163 

²9.{L¢9 
Groton Lodge #2163 Website 

www.elks2163.org 

¦ǇŘŀǘŜǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ƻŘƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ  
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IN MEMORY 
The Clock of their day has stopped and across its dial, motionless shadows mark 

the hour of eleven, with us, the Golden Hour of Recollection. 

     John J. Sullivan   12/02/2020 Michael Pappadopoulas     02/17/2021  
     Franz J. Redanz, PER 12/18/2020 William B. Frank, III, PER    03/01/2021  

{L/Yb9{{ ŀƴŘ 5L{¢w9{{ 
 
Recuperating at Home:  {ǘŜǾŜ IŀǊǊƛǎΣ  !ƭ wƛŎƘŀǊŘΣ 5ŜŜ /ƘŜǎƘƛǊŜΣ .ŀǊƴŜȅ !ƭƭŜƴΣ  
tŜǘŜǊ 5ŜƴƻōǊŜƎŀΣ  /ƘǳŎƪ [ŜƭŜƪΣ ¢ƘŜǊŜǎŀ WƻǊȊǎΣ IƻǿƛŜ {ŎƘƴŜƛŘŜǊΣ t9w 
 

We wish you well and a speedy recovery.  Please give your family the  
address and phone number of the Lodge and ask them to notify the Elks if you are ill or in the hospital. The 
new privacy law requires that only family members notify the Lodge.  Let us know if you can have visitors 
or have any needs. Please contact PER Bob Boss, Chairman, at 860-448-1855 or the Lodge at 860-445-2163 
with any requests.   

Newsletter Email:    Grotonelks2163Bulletin@yahoo.com 

[h5D9 a99¢LbD{ 
2nd & 4th TUESDAY  

Each Month 
At 7:30pm 

¢w¦{¢99{ a99¢LbD{ 
2nd TUESDAY 

At 6:00pm 
hCCL/9w{ a99¢LbD 

1st TUESDAY 
At 7:30pm 

Ih¦{9 /haaL¢¢99 
1st TUESDAY 

At 6:30pm 

[h5D9 hCCL/9w{ ŦƻǊ 
нлнм-нлнн  

9ȄŀƭǘŜŘ wǳƭŜǊ  
  Joann Donnel, PDD, PER  
9ǎǘŜŜƳŜŘ [ŜŀŘƛƴƎ YƴƛƎƘǘ  
  Al Atkinson  
9ǎǘŜŜƳŜŘ [ƻȅŀƭ YƴƛƎƘǘ  
  Kathy O’Hara 
9ǎǘŜŜƳ [ŜŎǘǳǊƛƴƎ YƴƛƎƘǘ    
  Richard Shamberger 
{ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅ  
  Kelly Martin  
¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊ  
  Lawrence Gerrish  
9ǎǉǳƛǊŜ  
  Turner Donnel 
¢ƛƭŜǊ  
  Kate Atkinson  
/ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ  
  John McCarthy  
LƴƴŜǊ DǳŀǊŘ  
  Maurice Bearslee 
hǊƎŀƴƛǎǘ  
  Sherry Lynn Meyer-McNally  

 

¢w¦{¢99{  
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ р ȅŜŀǊ  
   Raymond Powell 
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ п ȅŜŀǊ  
  Russell Roeder 
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ о ȅŜŀǊ  
  Henry Jorsz 
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ н ȅŜŀǊ  
  Edward Machinski  
¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ м ȅŜŀǊ  
   Walter Guth  
 

 

Ih¦{9 /haaL¢¢99 
John Akavalos 
Joann Donnel 
John A. Espada 
Frank Galley 
David Rowbotham 

 {ŜŎǊŜǘŀǊȅΩǎ /ƻǊƴŜǊ 

The Secretary’s office is open Tuesday and Thursday  from 10:00-1:00, or by appointment.   The 
phone number is 860-445-2163, ext. 2;  please leave a message or e-mail:  
ElksGroton2163@gmail.com.  
 

5¦9{ Chw нлнм-нн  !w9 ϷмноΦрл Chw a9a.9w{ !b5 ϷрфΦрл Chw [LC9 a9a.9w{ΣΦ  5¦9{ !w9 
bh² t!{¢ 5¦9Φ   
 

.![[h¢LbD hb !tt[L/!¢Lhb{ 

The following Applications have been forwarded to the Investigating Committee, for report to 
the Lodge.  There will be balloting on these applicants at the regular meeting to be held on  
April 13, 2021.  Should you know of any reason why any applicant would not be a good Elk, 

please immediately notify Chairperson Russ Roeder, 860-912-2496. 
 

Applicant  Address  Occupation Age Proposer 
 

Philip C. Donnel  Mystic  Sales Spec. 60 Turner Donnel 
Kathryn Bellandese Salem  Bus Ops Mgr 51 Pete Polubiatko 
Jason Marsden  Old Saybrook Med. Physicist 45 Scott Andreoli 
 

MEMBERSHIP as of 3/10/2021  -  889 TOTAL  -  REGULAR MEMBERS: 685    LIFE MEMBERS: 204 
APPLICATIONS ON FILE: 9 
 

[LC9 a9a.9w{ILtτ ¢Ih{9 ²L¢I ол ¸9!w{ Lb 9[Y5ha !b5 ср ¸9!w{ h[5Σ !tt[¸ .¸ /hbπ
¢!/¢LbD ¢I9 {9/w9¢!w¸Φ  
 

APPLICATIONS FOR MEMBERSHIP: Applications for Membership and Reinstatement are availa-
ble at the Members Bar. Initiation Fee is $40.00.  Please leave completed applications in the 
Members Bar box or mail slot in the Secretary’s door.  Proposer must sign on the front and back 
pages. 

 
Fraternally,  Kelly A. Martin 

         Secretary 

¦t5!¢95 Lathw¢!b¢ a9{{!D9  
Critical Lodge business continues by appointment.   

If you have any questions or need to conduct Lodge business  
please contact the Exalted Ruler or Lodge Secretary at 860-445-2163  x2. 

mailto:grotonelks@tvcconnect.net
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нсл /[¦. 
Attention 260 Club Members 

260 numbers pulled week 20 (March 14, 2021): 
169, 227, 28, 140, 80, 235, 23, 105, 79, 74 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ нсл /ƭǳō ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ aŀǊŎƘ нтΣ нлнм 
!ƭƭ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǇŀƛŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘǊŀǿƛƴƎΦ 

Thank you to all who attended and to the following volunteers:   
Joe Mingioa, Charlie Warrington, Mary Hill, Julie Cagle, Aimee  
Sadler, Margie Berns, Kathy O’Hara, Debbie Galligan, Pat Dowsett, Vaughn 
Dowsett and Joann Donnel 
 

For more information or questions contact 
Dawn Mather (860-460-1750) or Kelly Martin (860-460-3544) 

All paid tickets will be left behind the member’s bar for pick up. 
Winning drawing numbers will be posted in the bulletin,  

so check each month for your numbers!!! 

9[Y{ b!¢Lhb![ Ch¦b5!¢Lhb b9²{ 
A great big Thank You to all our members who added an ENF donation 
when they paid their dues! Over 150 members took this opportunity which 
has raised over $2500 just through dues.  That raises our per capita dona-
tion this year to over $10. This is amazing, especially in light of the hard-
ships caused by the pandemic this year. All donations have to be received 
at ENF by 3/31/2021 to count toward this year, so if you want to make a 
donation and haven’t done it yet, you can donate directly to ENF online at 
enf.elks.org/donate. If you are close to cumulative totals of $100, $250, or 
$500, consider that as your goal before 3/31, as recognition for those cu-
mulative levels are ending.  Final pins for those levels will be sent out in 
April or May. Let Joann Donnel know if you want to know your current cu-
mulative total.  
 

Groton Lodge was awarded all five ENF Grants that were available last year 
for a total of $15,500 that was used in our community for a variety of pro-
jects, including a Backpack program, supplies for the Rocky Hill VA Home, 
scholarships to Riverfront Children’s Center and continuing our Donation  
Station. It is our goal to do this again next year.  We have already received 
$5,000 for our Impact Grant- Donation Station, and the Gratitude and  
Freedom Grants will open on April 1, for the new Lodge year. We will be 
waiting to apply as soon as possible! Read the bulletin or visit our Facebook 
page for news as it comes along.  
 

In the new Lodge year, the Donation Station will be returning to the second 
Wednesday of every month. Volunteers will meet at the Lodge at 10am to 
stuff and deliver bags to Groton Human Services. All are welcome 

 

 

Ih¦{9 /haaL¢¢99 
/ƭǳō hǇŜǊŀǝƻƴǎ 
Opening of our Lodge is guided by reopening rules set by the state, and our 
service will continue to be expanded as allowed by law.  The number of days 
and hours we open will be largely determined by usage of the facilities by our 
members.  If there are enough members utilizing our restaurant service, we 
can expand hours and days of operation, but if the facility is largely vacant, 
then those hours will be reduced.  
 

Most members are aware that alcohol consumption in the Lodge requires 
purchase of food, as is the case for every other restaurant or business that 
serves alcohol.  We hope that the governor will soon allow regular bar service, 
but as of 3/19/2021, that is not the case. The Lodge has hired a cook to permit 
food service while we are open.  Please come in and use his services, the food 
is excellent. We are exploring more food options to allow us to be open longer 
which may include prepackaged prepared sandwiches, salads, etc.  If you have 
suggestions for offerings that you would prefer, please let us know. 
 

We are aware that Sunday brunches were very popular.  Our plan is to 
reestablish brunches starting 4/11/2021. We are aware that it is a lot to ask 
volunteers to be available every Sunday, so each week may be run by a differ-
ent committee.  The profit may be just for the Lodge, or could be ENF, PER, or 
Major Projects committees running a brunch.  We will try to keep the meal 
options as consistent as possible, but there may also be specials. Please be 
patient while we trial this new way of serving Sunday brunch, and please 
come down and support the Lodge.  You never know what charity you may be 
supporting when you come in! 
 

2021- 2022 House Committee Members- 
John Akavalos 
Joann Donnel 
John A. Espada 
Frank Galley 
David Rowbotham 
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/IL[5w9bΩ{ 9!{¢9w 9DD I¦b¢   Saturday, April 3, 2021, 12:00-2:00pm Children and  
Grandchildren up to 10 years old.   Contact Elaine Lombardi at 860-867-7678 (Provide number 
of children and their ages) Please make reservations by March 31, 2021. 
 

моǘƘ !bb¦![ Dh[C ¢h¦wb!a9b¢ a99¢LbD    Wednesday, April 14, 2021 at  6:00pm at the 
Lodge,  Come join us as we start the planning for the 13th Annual Golf Tournament.  This 
event is a major fundraiser for the Lodge and we would love to have more members involved 
with the Committee.  You do not have to be a golfer to be involved.  Tournament date for 
2021will be Friday, June  25, 2021 If can not attend, but would like to help please contact  
committee chair Mary Hill at 860-912-7485. 
 

9!w¢I 5!¸ /9[9.w!¢Lhb   Saturday, April 24, 2021,  10:00am.  The Groton Lodge will be 
adopting Birch Plain Creek on Thomas Road.  Join us there to help clean up the area in honor 
of Earth Day.   
 

a!Whw twhW9/¢{ {¢9!Y bLDI¢  Wednesday, April 28, 2021.  Dinner Served at 6:00 PM,  
Family Style Dinner:  Antipasto Salad, Ziti w/meat sauce, Sausage, Potatoes, Peppers & Onions 
and a Rib Eye Steak, Beer and Coffee ***$18.00*** per person Reservations Call: Dan Shea 
860-389-1218, Open to all members and their guests.   
 

{twLbD /[9!b ¦t  Saturday, May 1, 2021,  9:00am.  It is that time of year again! The Lodge 
Trustee’s are looking for some help with Spring Clean-up.  There will be food and drinks for all 
who show up.  Hope to see you out there!   
 

{/Ih[!w{ILt bLDI¢  Wednesday, May 5, 2021   5:00– 7:00pm.  At the Groton Lodge.  The 
Annual Hot Dog and Bean Supper to benefit the Groton Elks’ Athletic Scholarship.  $5.00 per 
ticket 2 Hot dogs * Sauerkraut * Baked Beans * one free beverage.   Contact Terry or Claudia 
Henkle 860-961-9657 or thenkle@groton.k12.ct.us for tickets or to make a donation. 
 

ah¢I9wΩ{ 5!¸ .w¦b/I   Sunday, May 9, 2021, 2 seating times:  10:30—11:45am or 11:45am
– 1:00pm (will need to specify what seating time when making reservations, Adults $15.00 
(mothers are FREE) Children 5—12 yrs $5.00/Under the age of 5—Free.  Menu:  Scrambled 
eggs, bacon, sausage, French Toast, au gratin potatoes and shepherds pie.  Tossed green salad, 
fresh fruit salad, coffee, juice and tea.  For Reservations call Mary at 860-912-7485, and leave a 
message by May 4, 2021. 
 

!bb¦![ a9ahwL![ 5!¸ t!w!59  Monday, My 31, 2021, MYSTIC, CT.   The Lodge will be 
participating in this year’s Memorial Day Parade.  We need members to hold flags, carry our 
banner, and show pride in our Lodge as we march with other local organizations from down-
town Mystic (by Mystic Pizza) to the Mystic VFW. There will be limited availability for some to 
ride in vehicles.  There will be a sign up sheet posted on the Secretary’s Bulletin Board if you 
wish to attend. 
 

C[!D 5!¸ /9w9ahbL9{  Sunday, June 13, 2021,  2:00pm.  a!b5!¢hw¸ [h5D9 9±9b¢ At the 
Groton Lodge of Elks, Open to all Elks, their families and guests. 

¦t/haLbD 9±9b¢{ 

Newsletter Email:    Grotonelks2163Bulletin@yahoo.com 

9b¢9w¢!Lba9b¢ 
!¢ ¢I9 [h5D9 

FRIDAY NIGHT JAM 
 
This event will be returning on 
Saturday evenings starting in 
June.  Schedule will be posted 
once finalized. 

!5±9w¢L{LbD htthw¢¦bL¢¸ 
Do you own a business?  Do you have a trade to share?  Do you want to drum up clients for a 
hobby or part time income? 

Have you considered advertising in the Groton Lodge Bulletin?  Reach nearly 900 people every 
month, for less than $10.00 per month.  An annual ad is $ 100.00 and runs each month from 
April through March.  If you are interested, please submit a business card sized ad to the 
Lodge Secretary with your payment, and see your ad in the next month's edition!! 
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Friday, June 25, 2021 Shennecossett Golf Course 
 

Those foursomes that played last year will receive a guaranteed spot, ƛŦ ŎƻƴŬǊƳŜŘ ōȅ aŀȅ мǎǘΦ 
Please let the Tournament Director know ASAP if you plan to play this year. 
 

ϝϝtƭŀȅŜǊ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ CŜŜΥ  9ŀǊƭȅ .ƛǊŘ Ϸмор ǳƴǝƭ aŀȅ мпǘƘΣ Ϸмрл ŀƊŜǊ aŀȅ мрǘƘϝϝ 
Golf – Cart – Lunch – Prizes – Dinner 
Players Sign up:  

(Handicaps –CSGA or reasonable estimate) 

Team Captain:________________________    

Contact Number:______________________                  

Email:_______________________________    

Hdcp:_______________________________    

Player 2__________________   hdcp_____   

Player 3__________________   hdcp_____   

Player 4__________________   hdcp_____   

PRE-PAYMENT IS REQUIRED 

No refunds will be issued after June 5, 2020 

Refunds will not be issued for ‘no shows’. 
 

Make checks payable to:  

Groton Lodge #2163    

Mail to: Groton Elks, 700 Shennecossett Road, Groton CT 06340 

Tournament Director:  Mary Hill 860-912-7485  

/ƻǊǇƻǊŀǘŜ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ϷмΣлллΥ  Company logo displayed at Golf Course and at Dinner.  Foursome in tournament.  

Recognition in tournament program. 

¢ŜŜ {ǇƻƴǎƻǊ  Ϸмлл:  Company name displayed on sponsorship sign at tee, recognition in tournament program. 

Company Name:_________________________     

Address:________________________________     

City, ST, Zip:_____________________________     
 

Send to: Groton Elks, 700 Shennecossett Road, Groton CT 06340 

Attn: Tournament Director, Make checks payable to: Elks Lodge #2163 

tŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŘǳŜ ōȅ WǳƴŜ рΣ нлнл 

моǘƘ !bb¦![ Dh[C ¢h¦wb!a9b¢ 

Newsletter Email:    Grotonelks2163Bulletin@yahoo.com 



April 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 

 

 

GOOD FRIDAY 

3 

 

Children’s Easter  

Egg Hunt 

4 

 

 

EASTER 

5 6 
House Committee Mtg 

6:30pm 
Officer’s Mtg 7:30pm 

7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 
 

Trustee’s Mtg 6pm 
Lodge Meeting 

7:30pm 

14 

Donation Station 

15 16 17 

18 19 
 
 
PER Assoc. Mtg 

20 21 22 23 24 

 

Earth Day Event 

25 26 27 
Lodge Meeting 

Initiation 
Dinner 6pm 

28 

 

Major Projects 

Steak Night 

29 30  

Groton Lodge of Elks No. 2163 

700 Shennecossett Road 

Groton, Connecticut 06340 

Return Service Requested 

bƻƴτtǊƻŬǘ hǊƎΦ 

¦Φ{Φ tƻǎǘŀƎŜ tŀƛŘ 

tŜǊƳƛǘ І псл 

bŜǿ [ƻƴŘƻƴΣ /¢  лсонл 
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